January 19, 2004

Colleagues,

The College is undergoing many changes to achieve our mission, vision and goals.  One change in infrastructure is the way that financial resources and information are managed and shared.  In the past, most permanent and temporary state funds were held by the Dean's office and disbursed on an as-needed basis, and often after the fact.  Division chairs received funds but had limited control.  People did not know how financial allocation decisions were reached or what the determining criteria were. Often, this contributed to misunderstandings and discontent. One of my goals has been to openly share this information and responsibility. 

As of January 1, 2004, there are effectively two operating units in the College, the Dean's office overseeing the operation of the College in its entirety and the Faculty unit administered by the Chair and overseeing faculty activities.
 Management responsibility for the permanent state funds for these two units has been divided between the Dean and the Chair and the Chair now has the responsibility for managing the funds under his (her) control to achieve the goals of the faculty unit.  Most permanent state funds are tied up in faculty and staff salaries with token amounts allocated to operating expenditures.  The only flexibility in these permanent state funds arises when state-funded faculty or staff take sabbaticals, leave without pay, or resign and leave vacancies.  These funds are recaptured and temporarily reallocated by the Dean according to the policy stated in my message of December 8, 2001.

It is agreed that the available permanent state funds are not sufficient to meet the current needs of either operating unit. We have insufficient funds to continue doing everything we have done in the past while simultaneously striving to achieve our new mandates.  This has been the point of my prior messages on state budget cuts.  Every signal we have received indicates that state support for CFR, in its current incarnation, is declining.  The faculty and College must be more entrepreneurial and proactive in attracting and managing temporary funding, both from internal (UW) and external (grant and gift) sources to continue to accomplish the work we wish to do.  Additionally, we must analyze current and potential future uses of our declining permanent state funding base.

The College has several pools of non-renewable temporary funds available.  I wish to engage the College in a discussion concerning strategic uses of these temporary funds to develop future opportunities for our College.  None of these funds will be used to continue “business as usual.” Rather, they must be allocated to new educational and research opportunities that enhance our position of leadership in natural resource management and science within our region and nation. This discussion and the decisions that follow must support our petition to UW administration for several new bridge faculty positions that will advance our research agenda and contribute to graduate education opportunities. 

B. Bruce Bare, Dean

� Several of our Centers and Cooperatives have permanent state budgets that are not included in this discussion.





